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Dear Director  
  
ANCAP SAFETY welcomes the opportunity to provide a brief submission to the consultation into 
the proposed New Vehicle Efficiency Standard (NVES). 
 
ANCAP is Australasia’s independent vehicle safety authority. It exists to reduce road trauma 
through the testing and promotion of safer vehicles and provides consumers with transparent 
advice through a safety rating system between 0 and 5 stars. ANCAP’s role is to encourage 
vehicle brands to design and build, and consumers to purchase and use, the safest vehicles 
possible.  We set the benchmark to encourage vehicle brands to strive for the highest level of 
safety.  We acknowledge those that meet or exceed top performance, and bring awareness to 
those that can improve.  
 
ANCAP is complementary to, and supports, the Australian Government’s regulatory requirements 
for new motor vehicles (the Australian Design Rules). ANCAP rates both categories of vehicles 
covered by the proposed NVES – light passenger vehicles and light commercial vehicles. 

The transition to low-emission vehicles is a once in a lifetime opportunity to improve the safety of 
the Australian vehicle fleet. ANCAP has tested and rated over 135 vehicles with battery electric, 
hybrid electric, or hydrogen powertrains. The majority of these vehicles have scored the maximum 
five-star safety rating from ANCAP, indicating a high and balanced level of safety performance 
across the four assessment pillars of adult occupant protection, child occupant protection, 
vulnerable road user protection, and safety assistant. 

ANCAP supports the recommendation made in the consultation impact analysis paper which 
indicates that the availability of vehicles with the best emissions and safety technology should be 
considered a key principle of the scheme. Safety must always be a priority in the delivery of any 
regulation or policy in the road vehicle space. 

ANCAP notes the use of “average age of the vehicle fleet” as a success measure against this 
principle. However, ANCAP further notes that there is no guarantee that newer vehicles will meet 
the high safety standards that Australian expect from vehicle manufacturers. While most new 
vehicles sold in Australia do meet the high safety standards set by ANCAP, some new vehicles 
meet only the bare minimum legal requirements of the Australian Design Rules. In 2023, ANCAP 
tested and identified two brand new passenger vehicle models which scored zero stars – the 
lowest possible score under ANCAP’s testing and rating protocol. These vehicles are currently on 
sale in Australia.  

 










